
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                       60 Tebbutt Street, Leichhardt, 2040 
                                                       Telephone: 9569 7320 or 9564 3500 
                                                       Fax: 9560 6949 
                                                       Email: kegworth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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3 FEBRUARY 2020 – TERM 1 - WEEKS 2 & 3 
 

WEEK 2 
  

 

Monday 3 February 

 

 
 
 

9:15am 
 

 
6:30 – 8:00pm 

 

Music Tuition lessons begin this week - classrooms 
 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 STUDENTS BEGIN AT K.P.S. 
PRESCHOOL – 2020 KANGAROO program begins 
 

Music AGM & Committee Meeting – staffroom all welcome 

 
 

WEEK 3 

  

 

Monday 10 February 
 

8:00 – 9:00am 
 
 

 

 

BAND / STRING REHEARSALS begin this week – Music 
Hall 
 

K – 6 MAD ABOUT SCIENCE SHOW incursion – KPS 
 

Kindergarten – “Toy Technology” science workshop 
 

 

Tuesday 11 February 
 

 
 

 

Stage 1 (Yrs 1 & 2) – “Light & Sound” science workshop 
 

Stage 2 (Yrs 3 & 4) – “Heat & Energy” science workshop 
 

 

Wednesday 12 February  
 

9:00am – 3:00pm 
 

Years 2 - 6 Swimming Carnival – Enfield Aquatic Centre 
 

 

Thursday 13 February 
 

 
 

Stage 3 (Yrs 5 & 6) – “Forces in Action” science workshop 
 

 

WEEK 4 

  

 

Monday 17 February  
 

8:00am – 9:00am 
 

JUNIOR BAND rehearsal begins – Music Hall 
 

 

Tuesday 18 February  
 

 
 

Stage 1 (Yrs 1 & 2) – Mini Roos sport program - KPS 
 

 

Wednesday 19 February  
 

6:00 – 7:00pm 
 
 
 

7:00 – 9:00pm 

 

‘Welcome to 2020 – School Year Kick Off’ –  
Parent & Staff event – all welcome - courtyard 
 

P&C Meeting - Staffroom 
 

WEEK 5 

  

 

Tuesday 25 February  
 

6:30 – 7:30pm 
 

YEARS K - 2 - “MEET THE TEACHER” – Parent 
Information Evening – in classrooms 

 

Thursday 27 February  
 

2:15 – 3:15pm 
 

6:30 – 7:30pm 

 

SRE & Ethics Classes begin 
 

YEARS 3 – 6 - “MEET THE TEACHER” – Parent 
Information Evening – in classrooms 

 

WEEK 9 

  

 

Wednesday 25 March 
 

 
 

K – 6 SCHOOL / YR 6 & SPECIAL GROUP 
PHOTOGRAPHS - KPS 

 

SUNDAY 5 APRIL 
 

9:00 – 3:00pm 

 

AUTUMN F.A.R.E. – P&C FUNDRAISER 
 

 
 
 

 

Terms 1 – Tuesday 28 January & Term 2 – Monday 27 April are Staff Development Days - Pupil Free; 
Term 3 - Monday 20 & Tuesday 21 July – Staff Development Days – Pupil Free; 
Term 4 – Friday 18 December 2020 - Pupil Free Days. No teaching staff are available. Team Kids in operation for 
pre-booked students only. 
 

 

 

TERM 1 - 2020   
Tuesday 28 January to 
Thursday 9 April 2020 

TERM 2 - 2020 
Monday 27 April to 
Friday 3 July 2020 

TERM 3 - 2020 
Monday 20 July to Friday 
25 September 2020 

TERM 4 - 2020 
Monday 12 October to 
Friday 18 December 2020 

N      E      W      S      L      E      T      T      E      R 



PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 

 

We’ve enjoyed a fantastic first week for our Preschool (Koala group) and our Years 1 – 6 students last week and are 
thrilled to have met our Preschool (Kangaroo group) and Kindergarten students and their families who started their 
first day today!  
 

  CLASSES 2020 
 

We can confirm that we will be operating with a 14 class structure as outlined below:  
 

 Early Stage 1: 
 

Kindergarten (2 x classes) 
- Class K - Green  – Miss Jessica Marafioti  
- Class K - Red   – Ms Christine Weeks 

 

 Stage 1: 
 

Years 1 & 2 (5 x classes) 
- Class 1C  – Miss Lisa Coelho (vacant permanent position – temporary position) 
- Class 1G  – Mrs Josie Giardina 
- Class 1-2F  – Ms Mona Farah 
- Class 2V  – Miss Rosa Vaccaro 
- Class 2W  – Ms Kristy Williams 

 

 Stage 2: 
 

Years 3 & 4 (4 x classes) 
- Class 3H  – Miss Victoria Hill  
- Class 3V   – Ms Natasha Vogelmann 
- Class 4R  – Ms Leah Radburn 
- Class 4W  – Ms Lisa Williams (Stage Leader) 

 
 Stage 3: 

 

Years 5 & 6 (3 x classes) 
- Class 5-6R  – Mr Michael Roberts 
- Class 5-6T  – Mr Phil Toovey (Stage Leader) 
- Class 5-6W   – Ms Laura Watkins (vacant permanent position – temporary teacher) 

 

 STAFF CHANGES 
 

Some staffing updates for your information: 
 

 We welcome Ms Mona Farah to Kegworth this year. Ms Farah is a permanent teacher at Kegworth but was 
permitted to undertake a ‘higher duties teaching position’ at Mattraville Public School over the past 3 years. 
We are thrilled to finally have Ms Farah join us this year at our school!  

 

 Miss Lisa Coelho is filling the position left by Mr Warren Arthur, who after a period of leave, elected to retire at 
the end of 2019. The school is aiming to have this teaching position held over for the remainder of this year, 
pending further discussions and a decision with the  DoE Human Resources and the School Director. More 
information to come as it arises. Miss Coelho will be coordinating the school’s Beginner Recorder Ensemble 
(Years 1 & 2) and the Kookaburra Choir (Years 1 & 2) with Miss Marafioti.  
 

 Ms Laura Watkins is employed temporarily in the role of class teacher for a Year 5-6 class, filling the 
permanent position vacated last year by Carmelina Maiorana (Ferro).  This position is a temporary teacher 
engagement. The school is waiting to receive direction from DoE Human Resources as to whether this 
placement will be filled externally by a permanent teacher or whether approval can be given to undertake the 
merit selection process to fill this position. More information around this position is yet to come.  

 

 Miss Jessica Marafioti and Ms Kristy Williams remain as temporary class teachers on K-Green and 2W 
respectively for 2020, filling school teacher entitlement positions for this year.   

 

 Ms Pauline Findlay returns in a fulltime capacity undertaking the role of K – 6 Music and Visual Arts Specialist 
teacher. Our timetable has provided for all K – 6 students to be taught music curriculum weekly this year. The 
Visual Arts program will be taught on a term basis to all K – 6 students. Ms Findlay will also be coordinating 
the school’s biannual Art Show in Term 3 as well as coordinating the school’s Primary Choir and Senior 
Recorder Ensemble.  

 

 Ms Maria Wilson will continue in her specialist teaching role for History (Years 4 – 6) and Digital Technologies 
(Years 1 – 6) in the school’s Learning Hub and Library  

 

 Ms Catherine Mazzeo continues in her specialist role as our Community Language Program (CLP) teacher for 
Years Kindergarten to Year 3 only. Her role will also include History curriculum for Years K – 3 students.  
 
 
 



 Mr John Galea returns as our EAL/D (English and Language Dialect teacher) and LaST (Learning and 
Support teacher) for 4 days per week – Monday – Wednesday & Fridays. Mr Galea is replacing Mr Raymond 
Hope (permanent LaST teacher) who is currently on leave until the end of this year.  
 

 Mrs Carole Green will be working 4 days per week (Tues – Thurs) and will undertake the role of Literacy 
Support teacher, predominately working with Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) and Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) classes.  

 

 QUERIES OR CONCERNS 
 

Should you have any concerns, questions, or queries during the year, please remember that your child’s teacher is 
the first person to contact. If they are unavailable, please ask for the Assistant Principal and in cases that are 
extremely urgent, please don’t hesitate to contact the office and make an appointment to see me.  
 

Please keep in mind, that all teachers including Assistant Principals have a teaching load so it is best to make contact 
either via email, phone or in person at the school front office where the relevant information will be passed onto the 
appropriate personnel.  
 

Our Assistant Principals are responsible for overseeing each stage group, as listed below:  
 Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) and Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) – Mrs Carole Green (Tuesday - Friday) & Mrs Josie 

Giardina (Mondays); 

 Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) – Ms Lisa Williams 

 Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6) – Mr Philip Toovey 
 

 SCHOOL ROUTINES  
 

A reminder for parents and caregivers as to the procedures for late arrival and early departure of students for all K – 6 
students: 
 

 The school operates on an electronic roll system; 

 Class teachers will continue to mark student attendance in the classrooms and submit this electronically to 
the front office; 

 Students, accompanied by parents and caregivers, who are late to school (arrival after morning assembly) or 
require to leave early can only sign out from the school front office; 

 Class teachers do not have the ability to change any information regarding student attendance electronically.  
 

These include:  
 

 EARLY DEPARTURES:  
 

- Parent & caregivers to come to front office for sign out; 
- Office staff to contact class teacher by phone to request for child to come to front office, with school 

bag. Parents and caregivers to wait for student in front foyer; 
- Parents and caregivers & student leave school together from front office area. 

 

 LATE ARRIVALS:  
 

- Parent & caregivers to come to front office for sign in; 
- Student walks independently to classroom (or in the event of younger students will be escorted by 

office staff, if required);  
- Parents and caregivers do not walk to the classroom with student; 
- Parents and caregivers leave school from front office area. 

 

 STUDENT NOTES & FORMS 
 

Clear communication of school processes to parents and caregivers are essential. Written school communication, 
including permission notes for excursions and incursions, will be provided through the following means only: 
 

a. in PDF, forwarded on the skoolbag app; 
b. in ‘e-form’, on the skoolbag app (where parents & caregivers are required to respond); 
c. minimal hard copies available on the Newsstand, near the front office.  
 

Please be advised that: 

 The school newsletter will continue to be emailed out to the parent community and will also be available 
on the Skoolbag app and school website each fortnight.  

 School Bytes (student invoice accounts) will continue to be emailed out to the parent community in 
Week 5 and are due to be paid by Week 8 of each term.  

 Class or year group printed hard copies of permission notes will not be sent home.  
 

Parents and caregivers are requested to ensure that they keep their contact email details up to date with the school 
and are encouraged to regularly check the Skoolbag app for updates relating to events for their child.  
 
 
 



 SKOOLBAG COMMUNICATION 
 

Parents and carers are asked to check the Skoolbag app to ensure that they are enrolled in the correct content year 
group for 2020.  
This will ensure that you receive specific information for your year group only, when it sent out on Skoolbag. 
 

If your child attended Kegworth Preschool in 2019 and is now enrolled in Kindergarten in 2020 – you will need to 
change your content group to “Kindergarten – 2020”. The old Pre-School 2019 content group will be deleted as of 
Monday 17 February 2020.  
 

Any newly enrolled parents and caregivers are encouraged to download the Skoolbag app as soon as possible. All 
school information is communicated via this app. Instructions as to how to access the app is included in this 
Newsletter.  
 

 STUDENT WORKBOOKS  
 

Online student workbook ordering has now closed. Thank you to the many parents and caregivers who completed this 
process before the start of this school year. All student workbooks are being delivered to the school on Tuesday 4 
February so that students can begin using these books as soon as possible.  
 

Please be advised that if you did not make payment directly to the supplier for your child’s workbooks, the school will 
be invoicing the outstanding value onto your child’s student invoice account.  

 

Details regarding additional student account payments including annual school contributions, literacy and visual arts 
resource payments will be forwarded shortly to parents and caregivers. These will also appear on your child’s 2020 
invoice account. Payment for these can be made directly to the school via the POP process, EFTPOS or cash at the 
school front office.  
 

Another copy of “Student Essentials - 2020” has been included in this Newsletter, for your information. Thank you to 
those parents and caregivers who have already provided these. It would be appreciated if each student could bring 
these requirements into school, as soon as possible.  
 

 2020 STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAYS 
 

This year there will be a minor change to our regular Staff Development Day – Pupil Free Days which will impact on 
student start day in Term 3 and the final student day at the end of the school year.  
 

Please be advised that the following dates:  
 

 Term 2 – Monday 27 April – 1 X Staff Development Day – Pupil Free Day  
 

Parents are caregivers are asked to make alternative arrangements for the first day of this term. All 
teaching staff will be involved in professional learning activities on both days.  
Team Kids in operation for pre-booked students only.  
 

 Term 3 – Monday 20 & Tuesday 21 July – 2 X Staff Development Days – Pupil Free Days 
 

Parents and carers are asked to make alternative care arrangements for the first two days of this 
term. All teaching staff will be involved in professional learning activities on both days.  
Team Kids in operation for pre-booked students only.  
Preschool - Kangaroo group return to school on Tuesday 21 July 2020 
Year K – 6 students return to school on Wednesday 22 July 2020 
 

 Term 4 – Thursday 17 December – Final K – 6 Student School Day For 2020;  
 

All K – 6 students are expected to attend school on this day.  
 

 Term 4 – Friday 18 December – Staff Development Day – Pupil Free Day  
 

Parents are caregivers are asked to make alternative arrangements for the last day of this term. 
There will be no teaching staff on site. Administration staff are on site only.  
Team Kids in operation for pre-booked students only.  
 

To contact Team Kids to organise OOSHC arrangements, please make contact via:  
- Service mobile: 0438 403 936 OR Service email: kegworthps@teamkids.com.au 

                   OR 
- Head office: 1300 035 000 OR Office email: info@teamkids.com.au 

 

 UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Our Uniform Shop is open on relevant dates as advertised in the Newsletter from 2:45 – 3:30pm for any uniform 
purchases. Should you need some uniform requirements, please do not hesitate to complete the uniform form and 
deposit your request in the letter box with payment or use the school’s flexi school online ordering system. Information 
can be found outside of the uniform shop or on the newsstand near the front office.  
 

A copy has also been included in this week’s Newsletter.  
 
 
 
 



 SCHOOL CANTEEN 
 

The school canteen has reopened for lunch orders and over the counter sales at lunchtime only. The Flexischools 
system for lunch orders is the preferred method. However, should you require to order of a morning, the manual paper 
bag method is still available.  
Kindergarten parents & carers are asked not to provide money to their children for over the counter sales for the first 4 
weeks of the school term until our Kindergarten students have settled in and are better orientated to school routines.  
 

A copy of the 2020 Canteen menu has been included for your information.  
 

 SCHOOL PARKING 
 

 Please ensure that you follow and adhere to all street signage around the perimeter of the school.   
 Signage for our “Kiss and Drop Zone” is quite visible.  
 

 Please ensure that your child is aware that you will be collecting them from this area; 
 Tell your child to come to the Kegworth street gates straight away upon dismissal, to wait for you along with the 

duty teacher (some students tend to play with their friends in the playground and will assume that you will 
come into the school to collect them, if you don’t remind them). 

 Your child should then be waiting to quickly get into your car when you pull up in this area.  
 
 

 
 
 

 
Conditions for this area are as follows: 

 

 Parking in this area is for 2 minutes only 

 Stay in your car 

 Penalties apply - $180 and 2 demerit points 

 Kiss and Drop operates from 8:30 – 9:30am - school mornings and 3:00 – 4:00pm – school afternoons 
 

If you are waiting in this area and have exceeded the 2 minute wait: 
 

 Please be considerate to other parents and caregivers and move 
out of the allocated space 

 Drive around the block - no doubt your child will be waiting for you at 
the gate once you have come around again 

 

Please note that the “P5min” parking along Kegworth Street towards Tebbutt 
Street, is still available for those parents and caregivers who would prefer to 
park and assist their child / children to and from their cars, in and out of the 
school grounds.  
 

Should there be a requirement for parents and caregivers to be at school 
longer than a 5 minute period, it is recommended that parking be obtained further along Kegworth Street or in Lords 
Road, as appropriate.  
 

Parents and caregivers are reminded NOT TO DOUBLE PARK in Kegworth Street – this is illegal and compromises 
the safety of all members of the school community.  
 

The school regularly contacts Leichardt Council and the local police who will patrol these areas during peak times of a 
morning and afternoon to ensure that parents and caregivers are following specific road and parking requirements. It 
has not been uncommon for parents and caregivers to be fined as a result.  
 

 
 



 BAND and STRING PROGRAMS 
 

Organisation is currently being put in place for extra-curricular Music programs to begin.  
All music tuition has started this week for any student who is participating in the school’s Music Band and / or String 
programs.  
 

Rehearsals for Senior & Junior Strings and Senior Band will begin as of Monday10 February. Junior Band students 
will begin rehearsals on Monday 17 February. Please see further information in the Newsletter.  
 

Our first Music Committee Meeting will take place on Monday 3 February 2020, beginning at 6:30pm in the school 
staffroom.  
 

If your child is interested in joining the band and / or string program in 2020, please contact the school front office or 
complete the Skoolbag – “Expression of Interest” e-form.  
 

 KEGWORTH NEWSLETTER 
 

This is our first Newsletter for 2020. The Kegworth Newsletter will be forwarded electronically via Skoolbag and email 
on a fortnightly basis to our parent community.  
Kindergarten students will receive a hard copy of the Weeks 2 & 3 Newsletter only until the administration office has 
created the Kindergarten email distribution list.  
 

To ensure that you receive this information, please advise the school front office, should there be any changes to your 
email account details. Parents and caregivers are to be advised that all Newsletters are sent as a PDF file. It is 
essential that all parents and caregivers check their junk mail for the first Newsletter should they not receive it. 
Parents and caregivers are also advised to regularly clear their email inboxes so that Newsletters do not bounce back 
as a result. 
 

 K – 6 ASSEMBLIES 
 

Throughout the year, parents and caregivers are invited to attend either K – 6 assemblies and / or Years K – 2 class 
assemblies. During these assemblies, students may be recognised with individual awards and / or class groups may 
be hosting or music groups performing.  
 

Parents and caregivers are advised that these assemblies are now scheduled to take place on a Tuesday afternoon in 
the school’s Assembly Hall from 2:20 – 3:10pm (approx). Information regarding dates for assemblies can be found on 
the front page of the Newsletter calendar and / or advertised for individual class assemblies a couple of weeks before 
the event date.  
 

 SAVE THE DATE FOR:  
 
 

 ‘WELCOME TO 2020 – SCHOOL YEAR KICK OFF’.  
 

This is parent, carer & staff informal event to meet, greet and officially kick off our new school year!  
 

We would love all of our parents & carers to attend. It’s a great opportunity to meet new, especially if you are 
new to our school community or to catch up with old parents / carers.  
 

Catering is provided but we do ask you to bring your own glass!  
 

An RSVP will be required to assist our school organisation for food and drink – watch out for a Skoolbag 
event notice coming soon. We look forward to seeing you there!  

 

 “MEET THE TEACHER” – PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 
 

We invite you to join us for our 2020 “Meet the Teacher” Information evenings that are to be held on the 
following dates. Sessions will be conducted in your child’s classroom. 

 

- Stage ES1 (Kindergarten) and Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) – Tuesday 25 February from 6:30 – 7:30pm 
- Stages 2 and 3 (Years 3 – 6) – Thursday 27 February from 6:30 – 7:30pm 

 

Further information to be provided closer to the date. 
 

 ADDITIONAL DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 
 

 YEAR 2 (8 years olds only) – YEAR 6 SWIMMING CARNIVAL – Wednesday 12 February at Enfield Aquatic 
Centre. Permission and payment is provided via Skoolbag. 

 K – 6 MAD ABOUT SCIENCE SHOW & WORKSHOPS – K – 6 students will have the opportunity to 
participate in a school incursion about all things relating to physical science. In class groups, students will 
then focus on key inquiry workshops during the week. Permission and payment is provided via Skoolbag.  

 

 CHANGES IN CONTACT DETAILS 
 

If over the holiday period, you have had any changes to your personal contact details, including mobile and / or 
emergency contact details, could you please advise the school front office as soon as possible.  
 
I look forward to catching up with each and every one of you over the next few weeks 
 

Enjoy your weeks …                                        Belinda Perih 
 

 

 



TERM 1 2020 - UPCOMING INCURSIONS, EXCURSIONS and EVENTS 
 

 
INCURSION 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT NAME 

 
PARTICIPATING 
YEAR GROUPS 

 
DATE NOTE 

OUT 

 
EXCURSION /  
EVENT DATE 

 
PERMISSION & 
PAYMENT DUE 

 
PARTICIPATING 

COSTS 

YEAR 2020      
 

Swimming 
Carnival 

 

Years 2 (8yrs olds 
only) – Year 6 

 

Monday 3 
February 

 

Wednesday 12 
February 

 

Monday 10 
February 

 

$13:50 

 

Mad About 
Science show & 
workshops 

 

Years K - 6 
 

Monday 3 
February 

 

- Kindergarten - 
Monday 10 Feb.  
 

- Yrs 1 – 4 – 
Tuesday 11 Feb. 

 

- Yrs 5 & 6 – 
Thursday 13  Feb. 

 

Friday 7 
February 

 

$15:00 

 

Music Program 
 

Participating Band 
& String students 

 
 

 

All year 
 

As per invoice 
date 

 

$390 per annum 
T1 = $  90:00 
T2 = $ 100:00 
T3 = $ 100:00 
T4 = $ 100:00 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

The following students have a birthday in January this year. 
 

Kegworth Birthday Candles and Wishes are sent to: 
 

Sarah (5/6W), Charly (5/6T), Alyssa (5/6T), Malachi (5/6R), Arwen (4W), Oliver (5/6W), 
Samuel (4R), Penelope (4R), Jahliya (4R), Miles (1G) and Adele (K-Green). 
 

We hope you have enjoyed a wonderful day! 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
         

OPENING DAYS FOR TERM 1 - 2020 
The Uniform Shop will be open on the following days in Term 1 - 2020: 
 

 Monday 3 February   from 9:30am - 10:15am 
 Tuesday 4 February from 9:30am - 10.15am 

 Friday 21 February  from 2:30pm - 3:15pm 

 Friday 13 March  from 2:30pm - 3:15pm 

 Friday 3 April  from 2:30pm - 3:15pm 
 

Orders are preferred via the flexischools.com.au website. A copy of the order form is provided in this Newsletter 
for your information.  
 

Alternatively, payments can still be made by cash or credit card direct from the uniform room on opening days.  
 

Please send all enquiries to: kegworth-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au   
 



 

 
 
 



 

 Arrival time for all Band & String Ensemble morning rehearsal is 7:50am, in preparation for 8:00am start.   

GROUP 
 

DAY TIME LOCATION 

JUNIOR BAND Monday morning –  
start on 17 February 

8:00 – 9:00am Music Hall 

    
SENIOR STRINGS Tuesday morning 8:00 – 9:00am Music Hall 
    
JUNIOR STRINGS Wednesday morning 8:00 – 9:00am Music Hall 
    
SENIOR BAND Thursday morning 8:00 – 9:00am Music Hall 
    
SENIOR RECORDER ENSEMBLE Wednesday lunchtimes 11:30 – 12:10pm Music Hall 
    
BEGINNER RECORDER ENSEMBLE 
(Yrs 1 & 2) 

Monday lunchtimes 11:30 – 12:10pm Room 1C 

    
PRIMARY CHOIR (Yrs 3 - 6) Friday morning 8:00 – 9:00am Music Hall 
    
KOOKABURRA CHOIR  
(Yrs 1 & 2 )  

Thursday lunchtimes 11:30 – 12:10pm Room KG 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ll parents and students can view upcoming Kegworth music events on the Kegworth calendar – accessed via 
http://kegworthpublicschool.com/subcommittees/music-committee/ 
 

 

MUSIC DATES - TERM 1:  
 

 Wednesday 29 January                   2020 Music Tutor Meeting – 5:00 – 6:00pm – staffroom 
  

 Monday 3 February:   Music Committee Meeting – 6:30 – 8:00pm – staffroom.  
                                                                 All welcome! 
 

 Monday 10 February:   Music rehearsals for all Band, String, Recorder & Choir ensembles  
(except Junior Band) begin – Music Hall 
 

Music tuition for Band and String Ensemble students begin with  
individual tutors – Kegworth classrooms 
 

 Monday 17 February:                       Junior Band rehearsal begins – 8:00 – 9:00am – Music Hall 
 

 Monday 4 March:   Music Committee Meeting – staffroom from 6:30 – 8:00pm.  
                                                         All welcome! 
 

 Sunday 5 April:   PERFORMANCE AT AUTUMN FARE –  
                                                         all students groups performing times to be advised. 
 

 
2020 MUSIC TIMETABLE (DRAFT) 2020 

 



 

 

     FOR PARENTS and CAREGIVERS 

For iPhone and iPad users: 

1. Go to the "App Store". 

2. Type your school name in the search (using a suburb 
name will help).  

3. You will see your school appear, click "Get", then 
"Install". 

4. The app is FREE to download. 

5. When installed, click to open. 

6. Select "OK" to receive push notifications when asked.  

7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, 
then "Setup". 

8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for 
you by tapping the on/off switch.  

For Android Users: 

You must first have signed up with a Google Account before 
installing the app.  

1. Click the "Play Store" button on your Android Device 

2. Click the magnifying glass icon at the top and type in 
your school name, using suburb name will help. 

3. Click the school name when it appears in the search. 

4. Click the "Install" button. 

5. Click "Accept" for various permissions (please note, we 
do not modify any of your personal data on your device). 

6. Click "Open" when installed. 

7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, 
then "Setup". 

     8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for you by 
tapping the on/off switch 

Please Note: Some brands of Android phones need the setting in "Notification Manager" changed to "Allow" instead of 
"Notify" in order for the push notifications to work. The phone must also be running at least version 4 system software 
to run the app. 
For Windows 8.1 Phone and Windows 8.1 or 10 device users: 

1. Go to the Windows Store on your 8.1 Windows Phone or Windows 8.1/10 Device 
2. Search for "Skoolbag" in the keyword app search 
3. Install the Skoolbag app 
4. Find your school either by using the keyword search or location service. 
5. Click the "Pin" icon to pin the school tile to your Windows Phone home screen. 
6. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup" 
7. Toggle the Push Categories that are applicable to you by tapping the on/off switch. 

 
 



PARENT ONLINE PAYMENTS (POP) 
 

 

 In conjunction with Westpac QuickWeb, Kegworth Public School is happy to offer our school community the 

option of making secure, direct, online payments.  

 This is done via the school’s website http://www.kegworth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/  on the “$make a payment” 

tab placed on  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The bank website, a separate entity to the school website, will show a “payments description”  link, which will 

correlate with each student’s invoiced amounts.  
 

 There are specific headings built in to the system eg School Contributions, Subject Contributions, Excursions, 

Sport etc; after choosing the correct option, parents then enter the description as shown on their student 

invoice. This will ensure accurate receipting is done by the school. 
 

 Pre School parents – please use the “Other” check box, and enter “fees” or “resources” in the 

“payment description” section.  
 

 The permission notes (for excursions etc) will have a check box enabling parents to show the online payment 

receipt number issued by the bank, which must be provided. 

 
 SRN (Student Reference Number) – you will not require this information in order to process a payment. 

Please leave this section blank.  
 

  It will be the responsibility of the parent to keep this receipt, as the school will not be issuing receipts for 

these online payments. Parents and carers still have the option of coming to our Admin office and using the 

cash or EFTPOS options. 
 

Please contact Mrs Shepherd via the school front office, should you have any questions. 

 



KEGWORTH UNIFORM ORDER FORM 
 

 

  PARENT’S NAME ........................................ PHONE ………………………. 

  CHILD’S NAME ............................................ CHILD’S CLASS ……………. 
 

Item Sizes and quantity per size Total Unit Total 

 4 6 8 10 12 14 16 qty Price Amt $ 

Bootlegs         $ 25.00  

Cargos         $ 35.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 21.00  

Double Knee Trackpants         $ 25.00  

Shorts – Cargo         $ 20.00  

Skorts         $ 25.00  

Zip Jackets         $ 30.00  

Dry and Cozy Jacket         $ 40.00  

Polo Shirt – SHORT sleeve         $ 22.00  

Polo Shirt – LONG sleeve         $ 28.00  

Royal Blue Sports T-Shirt         $ 22.00  

Music Shirts – short sl/poly cotton         $ 26.00  

Summer Dress          $ 47.00  

Winter Tunic (worn with l/s polo)         $ 47.00  

  S M L XL      

Hats: Slouch (hard brim)         $ 10.00  

 Surf (soft brim)         $ 10.00  

 Legionnaires One size fits all  $ 10.00  

Library Bag – Canvas / School logo   $ 6.00  

School Bag   $ 35.00  

TOTAL AMOUNT FOR ORDER: $   

 
Please order via Flexischools.com.au 

 
Deliveries are made to your child’s class on Friday afternoons. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 
 


